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Student Health Service was the topic of discussion at a 
meeting held yesterday afternoon in the Morse Room at 
which representatives of the faculty and student body were 
present. Although nothing definite was decided, the' possi­
bility of having a more extensive health service for the 
students in future years was considered.

Present at the meeting were Dr.3>--------------------------------------------
A. E. Kerr, President of the Un'- 
versity; Dr. H. L. Scammell, Regis­
trar; Dr. H. G. Grant, Dean of the 
Medical School; Dr. W. C. Holland,
Director of the Student Health 
Service; Gabriel Vitalone, Physical 
Director; Sherman Zwicker, Presi­
dent of the Students’ Council and 
Eric Kinsman, Vice-President.

Details of the possible alteration 
in the existing scheme were not re­
vealed. However, an alternative 
plan will be discussed at the Coun­
cil meeting to be held next Wednes­
day evening. The opinions of the 
students as expressed by the Stu­
dents’ Council will be referred back 
to the University who will study 
the matter further.

This may be similar to the stu­
dent health service now in effect 
at Queen’s University which is con­
sidered the best health scheme in 
Canada. There the students pay 
about ten dollars a year and re­
ceive extensive medical service in 
return.

Mock Parliament was the centre 
of discussion at a meeting of the 
Law Society held in the Munro 
Room yesterday. The question of 
whether to continue it and, if so, 
where were the main points of dis­
cussion. Other matters of debate 
were that of a second Law Party 
and that of having a Committee 
formed which would be a channel of 
communication between the Society 
and Faculty of the Law School.

It seems that last year there 
was considerable talk whether 
Mock Parliament should be discon­
tinued for fear that it would be­
come nothing more than a farce in 
coming years. Ned Cyr brushed 
aside this argument by pointing 
out that Mock Parliament is a val­
uable tradition which is a benefit to 
all students who partake.

When it was decided that the 
Parliament be kept on, a motion 
was passed which declared that the 
leaders of the three parties, with a 
possible fourth, form the Mock 
Parliament Committee.

Alf Harris suggested that the 
Parliament be held in the Gym this 
year to enable more students to 
watch and participate if they so de­
sired. Since the Gym would not be 
available for the three nights which 
would be required, this suggestion 
had to be pushed aside.
- The meeting decided to elect a 

y committee to look into the possibili­
ties of another Law Party. The 
previous party held last term went 
into the hole to the extent of $50. 
The reason for this was attributed 
to the fact that there was a free 
dance in the Gym that night and 
the possibility of it reoccurring 
was deemed small.

The committee elected were A1 
McBane, Don Goode and Geoff 
Flynn. They will report back to 
the Society what progress they are 
making which will lead a successful 
Law Party.

Society President Jess Wentzell 
then drew attention to the desira­
bility of forming a committee as a 
means of communication between 
faculty and students. It was decid­
ed that the Executive of the society 
form this committee. On the exe­
cutive are Jess Wentzell, President, 
Doug Rouss, Vice-President, Moyra 
Seeger, Secretary-Treasurer. Roger 

* Cyr, First Year representative.
After discussion of a few other 

points the meeting closed.
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m• > Agricultural Chemist 

To Visit Dalhousie
r.r:ft—

iii S14)iil \ x'9 \ • v H. Irving, an Agricultural Chem­
ist in the United Kingdom Colonial 
Service, will be at Dalhousie next 
week to interview students interest­
ed in employment with Government 
Service in British colonies and de­
pendencies.

Mr. Irving is making a tour of 
Canadian universities for the pur­
pose of giving out information 
about the Colonial Service with re­
gard to general opportunities and 
in particular the Agricultural ser­
vice.
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I) \ He is employed as an agricul­
tural chemist with the Colonial Ser­
vice in Nigeria and is a graduate 
of the Ontario Agricultural College.

He will be in Halifax from Mon­
day to Wednesday next week and 
will meet interested students at 12 
noon Tuesday.

Those interested in receiving in­
terviews should consult Professor 
C. L. Bennet, Room 6, Men’s Resi­
dence, and consult the notice boards 
for further information.
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indeed, No Photographs—This issue of the Dalhousie GAZETTE 
contains not one new photograph. We have not the men to take them. 
We have a darkroom, and the Students’ Council pays for the photo­
graphic supplies. Anybody who has a camera and is interested in 
taking pictures for the GAZETTE or developing those pictures which 
have been taken, should apply to the GAZETTE Office.

Students Council Stubbornly Refuses to Council Endorses 
Give Consideration to Very Big Problem March of DimesThe March of Dimes, Roosevelt’s 

plan to raise funds for the fight 
against Infantile Paralysis, is now 
underway. Last week the Stu­
dents’ Council received a letter from 
the local campaign committee ask­
ing them to help the campaign.

The Council readily endorsed this 
idea. Boxes will be placed at vari­
ous points around the Campus to 
afford students the means of aid­
ing this fund.

Students are requested to reply 
to this call for money to their 
greatest .extent.

The Students’ Council has stubbornly refused to face one of the 
most important and pressing of the issues confronting them this year. 
They have cautiously evaded any consideration of this important topic 
and have, indeed, never thought of it at any time during a Council 
meeting.

Bha Fuasgailte 
Clach-Na-Cineamhuinn;

Gu cinnteach bha nam piob a 
b’fauimneach srann mun cuairt tir 
nam beann, nan gleann, is nan gais- 
geach nur chaidh clach-na-cineam- 
huinn a ghlacadh bho na Sassui- 
nich an Lunnainn. Agus nur bha 
luchd riaghladh a rannsaichadh 
gach loch is amhuinn is toll ’s an 
duthaich air son an elach ainmeil 
so, bha Albannaich tharais an t- 
saog'hail a magadh orra. Cha robh 
fear sam bith an Uunnainn robh 
chinnteach co ghiulan an clach air 
falbh aig meadhon-oidhche, ach 
bha feadhann araidh bho Albainn a 
tha ag iarraidh riaghladh dhaibh 
fein, fo amharus. Mar sin, iomad 
bliadhna an deidh clach-no-cineam- 
huinn, a bhi air a ghoid bho Alba­
inn, chaill na Sasuinnich e gu grad 
direach mar sin.

We hope that this unconscious 
avoidance of a matter of great im­
portance to the student body will 
not be continued. It has reached 
the stage when something has to be 
done.

The Council has to decide. The 
question is: When is the Council 
going to meet the staff of The 
GAZETTE in open combat with 
hockey stick in hand on the Dal 
rink ? Any further delay marks 
the Council as craven cowards. We 
demand satisfaction, or else!

Three Committees 
Formed By Council

Various committees necessary to 
look after certain Council work 
that will arise during the term were 
elected at the last regular meeting 
of the Students’ Council held last 
Monday night. Among these were 
the Awards Committee, the Munro 
Day Committee and the Elections 
Committee.

The Awards Committee âre elect­
ed to do “all things necessarily in­
cidental to the awarding of Gold 
and Silver ‘D’s.” It consists of five 
members, two of whom must be 
members-elect to the Students’
Council.

On this year’s committee are 
Gretchen Fraser, Struan Robertson,
Harvey Kolm, Dick Miller and Strat 
Poulus.

The Munro Day Committee make 
all the necessary arrangements for 
Munro Day. This involves a lot of 
preparation since there are many 
activities involved in Munro Day.

On the Committee are Gerry Bar­
rett, Chairman, Struan Robertson,
Wilf Crouse, Bud Kingsbury, Bill place on the first Tuesday in March

of each year (Mar. 6 this year).
The Elections Committee prepare Margaret Grant and Andrew Mac- 

for the student elections which take Kay form this year’s Committee.

McCulloch Chairman 
Malcolm Honour 
Award Committee

Arts and Science 
Dance Committee Meet

Ian McCulloch, representing the 
Junior Class of Arts and Science on 
the Students’ Council, was named 
chairman of the Malcolm Honour 
Award Committee for this year. 
On the Committee with him are 
Bruce Lockwood, second year Law 
Student and chairman of the local 
ISS Committee, and Jerry Grant, 
Arts student and President of 
DGAC.

Dr. G. E. Wilson, Dean of Arts 
and Science, and Dr. H. P. Bell 
were elected by the Council to be 
Faculty representatives on this 
committee.

Plans for the Arts and Science 
Dance which will take place Friday, 
January 19, were drawn up at a 
meeting of the dance committee 
held Monday at noontime. Chair­
man Fred Lain g called together 
his committee, which consisted of 
Joanne Murphy, Gretchen Hewitt, 
Joan Hills, Ethel Smith and Gibson 
Bauld, President of the Arts and 
Science Society.

It was decided that Jed Mehan’s 
orchestra will supply the evening’s 
music and dancing will be from 9 
till 1.

NOTICES NOTICES
All students able to play a musi­

cal instrument, especially strings, 
requested to turn out for the 

Concért Orchestra’s next practice 
on Monday, January 15, 1951.

There will be a meeting of the 
Arts & Science Society in Room 3 
of the Arts Building at 12 o’clock 
on Tuesday.

are

There will be a meeting of the 
Arts and Science Society in Room 
3 of the Arts Building at twelve 
o’clock on Tuesday.
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Correction—Last Tuesday’s Gaz­

ette reported that the University 
This award is given to any grad- were constructing the Rink Canteen 

uating student or students whose and supplying $900 for its opera- 
contribution to the University has tion. This should have read that 
been great. It is given in honor the University are supplying $900 
of former Dal student George Mai- towards the construction of the 
colm, who lost his life while rescu- Canteen. The Students’ Council 
ing a drowning friend.

The Dalhousie Student Chapter 
of the Chemical Institute of Can­
ada will hold a meeting in the 
Chemistry Theatre 7.30 p.m. Jan­
uary 16.

I
1 Haley and Joan McCurdy.

.
; will finance the operation.
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